(A ODI RESUME

US. Department Investigation: DP08-001
~of Transportation Prompted By: Defect Petition Letter
National Highway Date Opened: 01/31/2008 Date Closed: 08/27/08
Traffic Safety Principal Investigator: Scott Yon
Administration Subject: Sudden and uncontrolled acceleration

Manufacturer: Toyota Motor Corporation
Products: MY 2006 and 2007 Toyota Tacoma pickup trucks
Population: 360,449

Problem Description: Petitioner alleges the vehicle accelerated without accelerator pedal application in
two incidents.

FAILURE REPORT SUMMARY

ODI Manufacturer Total
Complaints: 21 41 62
Crashes/Fires: 11 21 24
Injury Incidents: 3 4 4
# Injuries: 3 4 4
Fatality Incidents: 0 0 0
# Fatalies: 0 0 0
Other*: 55 216 271

Description of Other: ODI: VOQs assessed during review. Toyota: Report’s submitted in IR response.

Action: The Petition has.be nied.

Engineer: D. Scott Yon ﬁ/ ?//0 § Date: 08/27/2008
Div. Chief: ]effrev L. Quandt Date: 08/27/2008
Office Dir.: Kathleen C. DeMeter | ' Date: 08/27/2008

Summary: The Petitioner owns a Model Year (MY) 2006 Toyota Tacoma equipped with a V6 engine
and automatic transmission. In a petition sent to NHTSA's Office of Defects Investigation (ODI) dated
January 10, 2008, he alleges he experienced two incidents of unwanted acceleration while driving his
Tacoma. The petitioner reported that during both incidents, while applying the brake, the engine speed
increased of its own accord (without accelerator application), causing sudden and uncontrolled
acceleration. The petitioner requested that the agency commence a proceeding to determine the
existence of a defect related to motor vehicle safety involving the electronically actuated throttle control
system.

ODI reviewed the petition, assessed VOQs, interviewed persons who filed VOQs, tested the vehicle,
and reviewed Toyota's response to an agency Information Request. The complaints fell into three
groups. A majority of the complaints may have involved the Tacoma's throttle control system. Some
complaints did not involve a failure of the throttle control system. For the remaining reports, although
there may have been an issue with the throttle control system as one possible explanation, we have been
unable to determine a cause related to throttle control or any underlying cause that gave rise to the
complaint. For those vehicles where the throttle control system did not perform as the owner believes it
should have, the information suggesting a possible defect related to motor vehicle safety is quite
limited.




Additional investigation is unlikely to result in a finding that a defect related to motor vehicle safety
exists or a NHTSA order for the notification and remedy of a safety-related defect as requested by the
petitioner. Therefore, in view of the need to allocate and prioritize NHTSA''s limited resources to best
accomplish the agency's safety mission, the petition is denied. Please see the Federal Register notice for
further details.




